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Member of Lutheran Congregations in Mission for Christ 
 

We're on a Mission--Come Join Us! 
On a mission to grow in our faith...  

On a mission to reach out to others... 

On a mission to declare God's praises... 
 

 

 
Keeping Up with the Calendar: 
 

 

January 7:   NO Sunday School  

Worship at 10:15 a.m.  (Pastor Jeff Tarras) 
          

January   9:   Women of Grace at 10:00 a.m. 

January 10:  Take down Trees and Decorations at 10:00 a.m. 

Confirmation Class at 6:30 p.m.  

 

January 14:  Sunday School (for all ages) at 9:00 a.m.  

Worship with Holy Communion at 10:15 a.m. 

(Pastor Jeff Tarras)   
         

January 17:  Confirmation class at 6:30 p.m.  

January 18:   Council meeting at 6:30 p.m.  

 

January 21:   Sunday School (for all ages) at 9:00 a.m. 

Worship at 10:15 a.m. (Pastor Mary Bope) 
 

January 24:  Confirmation Class at 6:30  
 

January 28:   Sunday School (for all ages) at 9:00 a.m.  

Worship with Holy Communion at 10:15 a.m. 

(Pastor Paula Graves) 

   ANNUAL MEETING after Worship 

   POTLUCK during the meeting 
   

January 31:   Confirmation Class at 6:30 p.m.  
 

 

(Church Office closed on Fridays)  

 

 
 

 

 

 

             

 

 
 

 

 

              

 

 

Grace at a Glance (January 2018) 
 

 

Grace Lutheran Church 

and Child Care Center 
 

(a congregation of LCMC,  
Lutheran Congregations in 

Mission for Christ) 
 

11284 Highway 10 West, 
Marshfield, WI  54449 

715-676-2753 
 

Karla DeLeske, Office Manager    
gracemarshfield@tds.net 

 

Grace Lutheran Website: 
www.gracemarshfield.org 
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LCMC –People on a mission 
The vision of the LCMC is that every  
church would be: 

1) People of Prayer 
2) Mission Minded 
3) Connected to One Another 
4) Trained and Equipped for 
     Ministry. 

 

Grace Council Officers    Council Members 

President ~ Mike Lawyer           715-676-3202      Randy Schier     715-238-7942 

Vice-President ~ open position             Rodney Dix        715-683-8079 

Treasurer ~ Larry Gilbertson    715-676-3996     Sheri Denowski  715-238-8124 

Secretary ~ Marlene Broeske   715-384-6790      Ezra Schier        715-937-4206   

                Mary Gilbertson 715-676-2127  

 

mailto:gracemarshfield@tds.net
http://www.gracemarshfield.org/
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Keeping Up with the Council:__________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Council Minutes - December 21, 2017 
Call Meeting to Order  

 Present:  Marlene Broeske, Sheri Denowski, Rodney Dix, Larry Gilbertson, Mary Gilbertson, Mike Lawyer, 

Ezra Schier, and Randy Schier    Absent: None    Guest:  Karla DeLeske 

Prayer by Mike Lawyer 

Devotions – Marlene Broeske scheduled. Rodney Dix is scheduled for January. 

Secretary's Minutes 

Treasurer's Report  

 The Meissner Family requested that $7,000 of Memorial Fund money given in memory of Norm and Elaine 

Meissner be used to help pay for the new GLCCC playground equipment. These memorial monies were 

designated for the Child Care Center. Sheri Denowski made a motion to approve spending $7,000 of the 

Memorial Fund that was designated for GLCCC for the new playground equipment. Rodney Dix seconded it. 

Motion passed.  

 Church Mutual – Karla spoke with TJ yesterday and he is requesting a review meeting in Jan.  (Not the week 

of Jan 8-11) Multi-peril policy is being reduced this year by 11%.  2017 - $6615 to 2018 - $5902   (Is there 

other coverage you are wondering about? Cyber insurance $60/month).  

Karla will send an e-mail in January to schedule this. 

 Larry Gilbertson gave the treasurer’s report. 

Pastor's Report 

 John and Amanda Franseen , Stella and Jack have been released to Immanuel Lutheran in Marshfield.  

 Kim and Rich Hoffmann, Brody Levene and Breanna Levene will be released at the end of the month to 

Trinity Lutheran in Loyal.   

 Mike gave an update on the Call Committee activities. They are interviewing a pastor in January and will re-

post our opening on the LCMC website after the holidays. 

Team Reports 

 Adult Education Teams (Mike Lawyer): 

 Building and Maintenance Teams (Rodney Dix) :  

o Snow Plowing – No longer using Aces due to overcharging. Rodney Dix made a motion to hire Dan 

Hiller of CAVU, LLC for snow plowing. Ezra Schier seconded it. Motion passed. 

o Bat – in the building 

o A corner cabinet for storage will be installed in upper bathroom 

o Thank you to the members who installed new light bulbs in sanctuary 

 Youth and Family Education Teams (Mary Gilbertson):   

 Mission and Outreach Teams  (Sheri Denowski): 

 Stewardship and Finance Teams (Randy Schier, Marlene Broeske):   

 Worship Teams (Ezra Schier, Larry Gilbertson):  

Old Business 

 Budget planning (submit to Karla by December 31
st
) - Council finalized the budget to present to the 

congregation at the Annual Meeting. 

 Nominations for council -We know of 2 members who are going to be nominated plus 3 more prayerfully 

considering serving.  (Open Positions to fill: VP, Secretary, Treasurer, 3 council members) 

New Business 

 Annual meeting date is set for January 28, 2018 

 New meeting format – Council discussed including spiritual leadership study and discussions to meetings. 

Will decide what book to study next month. will further discuss next month. 

Note : I thank the Grace Council and church family for the generous Christmas bonus. It is truly appreciated and will 

be spent wisely. I appreciate being able to work at Grace and with all of you. Merry Christmas and God bless you all. 

Karla  

Next meeting date: January 18, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.   

Larry Gilbertson made a motion to adjourn at 8:35 p.m.  Mary Gilbertson seconded it.  Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,   Marlene Broeske, Secretary 
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Keeping Up with the Family:___________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 

David and Wanda Venske 01/21/1967 Brian Degenhardt  01/03  
Morgan Shrader 01/04  
Larry Salzwedel 01/05  
Rilynn Daniel 01/06  

Jordana Meissner 01/08  
Dawson Meissner 01/10 

Alec Scott 01/11 
Doug Dix 01/16 

Wyatt Werner 01/16 
Benjamin Lawyer 01/17 

Carmen Good 01/18 
Colin Heggebo 01/19 

Yngve Johansson 01/19 
Gary Loonstra 01/19 
Rachael Kellner 01/20  

James Gilbertson 01/23 
Trisha Heggebo 01/23 
Isaac Hoffmann 01/25 

Shawn Zee 01/25 
Bobbie Saracoff 01/26 

Carol Rand 0/30  
Kora Scott 01/30  

Grace Lutheran Prayer List: 
1 Timothy 2  --  άLΣ tŀǳƭΣ ǳǊƎŜΣ ǘƘŜƴΣ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΣ ǘƘŀǘ 
requests, prayers, intercession  and thanksgiving be 
made for everyone-- for kings and all those in 
authority, that we  may live peaceful and quiet lives in 
all godliness and holiness.   
    This is good, and pleases God our Savior, who 
wants all men to be saved and to come to a 
knowƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘΧL ǿŀƴǘ ƳŜƴ ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ƭƛŦǘ 
up holy hands in prayer,  ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀƴƎŜǊ ƻǊ ŘƛǎǇǳǘƛƴƎΦέ 
 

Pray for our church – in our pastoral search 
Pray for our Church Ministries: 
ü Sunday School teachers and students 

ü Women’s Bible Studies 

ü Men’s Discipleship Group 

ü Childcare Center 

ü Youth Group 

ü Confirmation Class Students and Mentors 

Pray for those who are homebound/in nursing 
homes:  
ü Evelyn Hewitt (at Stoney River) 

ü Irlene Wagner (at home) 

ü Dorothy Riedel (at home) 

Pray for our church leaders: 
ü Our Church Council 

ü Our Call Committee 

ü Pastor Mark Vander-Tuig, Service 

Coordinator for LCMC and the Board of 

Trustees of LCMC 

Pray for people serving our country:  
ü Governor Scott Walker, President Trump, 

Vice-President Pence and other leaders  

ü All those in military service   

 

  

  



 

January 2018                                                                                                                                                            Page 4 
 

Keeping Up with the Financials:_______________________ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
              
           
   
 
 

December Contributions to funds.  (*Needed for Budget $ 12,444.35/month ) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Thank you to the following for contributing to the poinsettias adorning our altar area this 
Christmas. What a joyous way to prepare for the Christ Child this year.   
 

The Denowski Family ς In honor of Our Savior 
Don Helgerson ς In memory of Mary Helgerson  
The Bill Mitchell Family ς In honor of Police Officers of Wisconsin and 
                 In memory of all the Fallen Police Officers of 2017 
Mary Harris ς In memory of Charles and Catherine Young 
Vern and Virginia Gilbertson ς In memory of Viola Maslowski 
Melvin and Doris Ott ς In memory of Loved Ones 
Roger Sanger and Family ς In memory of Margaret Sanger 
Marie and Todd Cattanach ς In honor of Loved Ones 
Bobbie and Norm Saracoff ς In honor of Family 
Dorothy Riedel 
Roberta and Yngve Johansson 
Josh and Sheri Meissner ς In memory of Loved Ones 
Mike and Christine Lawyer ς In memory of Mark Schreiner and Ben Lawyer 
Fred and Carol Hahm ς In memory of Loved Ones 
Brian and Julie Johsrud Family ς In memory of Loved Ones 
Linda and James Gilbertson ς In honor of our December Wedding Anniversary 

DATE Bldg *General  Memorial Misc. Bene.  Savings 
Dec. 1- 2  1750.00    
Dec. 3- 9 155.00 2844.00   25.00  45.00  

Dec. 10- 16 22.00  843.00  25.00  45.00  
Dec. 17=23 140.00  1326.00  15.00 45.00  

Dec. 24- 30 600.00  3089.50 105.00  40.00  

Dec. 31  ??    

Totals 917.00 9852.50 105.00 65.00 175.00 

Financial Snapshot of Grace   (December 28, 2017) 

 “Bring the whole tithe into the storehouse” says the Lord. (Malachi 3:10) 
 

YTD Budget (Income) $ 148,127.84   General Fund is at   $ 37,012.32 

YTD Contributions  $ 110,233.52   Bills waiting            $         0.00    

YTD Expenses   $   83,036.14 

Savings Total is now    $   14,023.60  
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Keeping Up with the Ministries:_______________________ 
  
 

  January Worship Assistants 
 

 
 

 

 

                                

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

    
 

Serving at Grace January 21 January 28 

Worship leader  Pastor Mary Bope Pastor Paula Graves 

Musician  Callie Schmidt 

Reader  Dave or Sheri Denowski 

Greeters   

Offering Ushers (4)   

Communion Assistants No Communion 
Lisa Olson 

Jay Olson 

Acolytes 
Jordana Meissner 

Emma Olson 

Annelise Swiggum 

Hailey Hainz 

Treats  POTLUCK 

Nursery Church Breanna Vandehey Sheri Denowski 

Bulletin Folder Don and Nikki Lang Todd/Marie Cattanach 

Counters 
Don Lang  

Sheri Denowski 

Russ Rasmussen 

Laura Aschebrook 

Deacon Laura Aschebrook Christine Lawyer 

 

Serving at Grace January 7 January 14 

Worship leader Pastor Jeff Tarras Pastor Jeff Tarras 

Musician Callie Schmidt Callie Schmidt 

Reader Bobbie Saracoff Stacy Melbinger  

Greeters Norn/Bobbie Saracoff  

Offering Ushers (4)   

Communion Assistant 
Bobbie Saracoff 

Don Land 

Josh Meissner 

Mike Lawyer 

Acolytes 
Annelise Swiggum 

Mason Peckham 

Aubri Brown 

Hailey Hainz 

Treats   

Nursery Church Tiffany Halan  Sheri Meissner 

Bulletin Folder Laura Aschebrook Heidi Post  

Counters 
Diane Gilbertson 

Don Lang 

Josh Meissner 

Larry Gilbertson 

Deacon Don Lang Todd/Marie Cattanach 

 

Thank you to 

everyone 

volunteering to 

assist with worship 

this month!  
 

 

If you see a blank 

space and can help, 

please sign up on 

the bulletin board 

in the gathering 

space!  

  

 

 
 

 

 



 

January 2018                                                                                                                                                            Page 6 
 

Keeping Up with the News:____________________________ 
 

UN-TRIMMING THE TREES 
All hands on deck! Can you help? We will be taking down the Christmas trees and decorations on Wednesday, 

January 10, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.  Everyone is welcome to join us. Even un-decorating can be fun.  

Thank you to everyone who helped decorate the church in December. Your help was greatly appreciated.  
 

ANNUAL MEETING AND POTLUCK  
The Annual Meeting and Potluck will be held on Sunday, January 28, 2018. This will be downstairs after 
worship. Please plan to stay and vote for your Officers and council members to represent you.  
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL RESUMES IN THE NEW YEAR 
Sunday School for all ages will begin again on Sunday, January 14

th
. We have a class for everyone. Come and 

join one, we are waiting to welcome you!  

We are looking for volunteers to help with the youngest people here at Grace. Can you help? Are you a 

parent utilizing these programs and can take a turn on the rotation? Are you a person who just likes little 

ones? The more volunteers and helpers, the more rotation we have.  
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS -We are in need of 2 teachers for the 4K-5 year old Sunday 

school class starting in January. This is 2 hours a month with easy to follow curriculum. If interested, please 

contact Sheri Meissner at sherimeissner@gmail.com or 715-683-8017. You can also call the church office, 715-

676-2753. 
 

NURSERY CHURCH - We are looking for more people to join our Nursery Church rotation. Please 

contact Sheri Meissner if you are interested.  sherimeissner@gmail.com Come join the fun! 
 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY  
We continue to meet on Friday evenings. Everyone is welcome to join us. We would love to have any ladies 

who want to study the Bible come to our meetings. Anyone interested can contact Sheri Denowski for future 

dates and locations of the meetings at SheriandDave.Denowski@gmail.com or 715-819-3321. 
 

CANDLE MAINTENANCE  
The Altar Team is looking for people to fill and make sure the candles are ready for worship services. If you are 

interested in this task, please feel free to contact Linda Gilbertson at 715-676-2799 or Laura Aschebrook at 715-

676-2586. Again we will train you and it is set up on a rotating schedule.  
 

DEACONS 
Please help us keep our worship service running smoothly. We are in need of a few more deacons to serve on a 

rotating basis on Sunday mornings. If you are interested in helping on this team or want more information – 

please contact Linda Gilbertson at 715-676-2779 or let Karla know in the office. We will show you all you need 

to know and help you learn how to do it. The more people, the better a rotation length.  

 

PALM SUNDAY CHORUS  
Palm Sunday Chorus rehearsals for Marshfield's 65th Palm Sunday Concert will begin at 1:30 PM January 14 at 

First Presbyterian Church, 200 S Lincoln Ave in Marshfield. Future rehearsals will be held on Sundays from 

1:30 to 3:30 PM, with additional rehearsals the weekend of the March 25th concert. Our guest conductor this 

year is Scott Baeseman, Chair of the Fine Arts Department and music teacher at Lake Forest Country Day 

School, Lake Forest, Illinois. Music will be loaned to you at no cost. Previous experience in a vocal group is 

preferred but if you are able to carry a tune, follow choral direction, and blend in with 4-part harmony, you are 

welcome to join us. We hope to see you there. 

mailto:sherimeissner@gmail.com
mailto:sherimeissner@gmail.com
mailto:SheriandDave.Denowski@gmail.com
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Keeping Up with the News:____________________________ 
 

Why read the Bible? 
You learn everything you need to know on Sundays mornings, right? The pastor will tell you what you 

need to know, right?  

Do you want to know God or just know about God? 

The Bible is God’s word. It is “God-breathed” (2 Timothy 3:16) and has answers to our deepest 

questions. If you don’t read it and learn to understand it, you won’t know how to do God’s will. And, you won’t 

get the comfort, courage, and peace to deal with the difficulties of the world. (Matthew 4:4) 

Schedule 15 minutes every day with God, and start reading. You won’t regret it. 
 

ü Start with the Chapter A Week Challenge. This will be available at GLC in January on a 

bookmarker and is included in the weekly email called eGrace.  

ü Download a Bible App to your cell phone, so you can read during your work break. One 

suggestion: You version Bible App. It’s free and can send you daily devotion messages and 

studies. 

ü Search for a Read the Bible in a Year plan and follow it. One option: 

https://www.backtothebible.org/one-year-reading-plans 

ü If you would like a plan printed out, please ask in the church office. 

 

 

Keeping Up with the Pastor:___________________________ 
 

With the new year coming, Pastor Jeff Tarras has agreed to help out as our part time interim pastor. He will be 

with us on certain Sundays and occasionally have office hours which can be subject to change. If you wish to 

speak with Pastor Tarras or need to see him, please call the office to inquire as to when he will be at Grace and 

arrange a time. 
 

In January, Pastor Tarras will be speaking on a two-part sermon series on Parenthood which will be helpful to 

all folks, not just parents. This will include life principles that apply for grandparents, relatives, people with 

children, couples expecting children, neighbors, etc. 
 

January 7 Worship sermon series on Parenthood Part 1  

January 14 Worship sermon series on Parenthood Part 2 
 

Please welcome Pastor Tarras the next time you see him and help make him feel at home here at Grace. We 

appreciate his making himself available to us as he has another calling and ministry he is dedicated to. God has 

blessed us with Pastor Tarras to help see us through the call process in this capacity.  
 

WITH PRAYERFUL THANKS, WELCOME PASTOR TARRAS!   

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.backtothebible.org/one-year-reading-plans

